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It was very cold this morning.  It was 4℃ even at 11 am 

in Japan.  Our school is slightly blanketed in snow.  The 

snow-clad mountain ranges west of our school, which 

stretch south to north, are fabulously beautiful.  The days 

have got a lot shorter.  The winter solstice is in five days. 

The difference in temperature is large, 24℃. 

On the other hand, it was 28℃ in Thailand, said MSR 

students.  They were little surprised at the coldness of 

winter in Japan.  It was because they had known about 

our winter.  At once they asked us whether the 

Japanese students would play in the snow. 

About the future, when one fourteen-year-old student 

was asked what she would like to be, she didn’t answer it 

very clearly.  She said repeatedly, “Study, study, study.”  

I hope our SKYPE will be able to broaden the possibilities for herself.  

The difference in degrees of enthusiasm and interest is very, very small. 

Speaking of animation, “Kimetsu no yaiba” has been very popular in Thailand as well as 

in Japan.  Why?  I think that the basic theme of the animation is ‘family love’.  Thai 

people have great love for their family. 

This is the last SKYPE for our six students. 

Our six students will graduate from school in March next 

year.  So, this is the last SKYPE for them.  They have 

enjoyed SKYPE with MSR five times, though originally 

scheduled to be eight times.  In order to make up for the 

three times, each of them is going to take a three-minute 

video about the school life, home life, and so on.  

Specifically, the videos are about PE class, club activities, 

pet, costume play, home cooking, and ‘Obento(lunch 

box)’.  We will show MSR these videos through Youtube.   

I hope they will remain in the heart of MSR students forever.  

Now, we are grateful to MSR for a lot of wonderful memories. 

  The next SKYPE is to be held in January next year 2021.  MSR will wait for our new 

students instead. 

December 16th, 2020. 9:00-10:30(11:00-12:30 in Japan) 

 


